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Dear Fellow Townspeople, 

 

Please see Salem Resident Trooper Ben Duffy and Salem Resident Trooper Bryce Reed 

pictured below. 

 

We are fortunate for the highly qualified and professional State Troopers who are 

assigned to Salem. 

 

Many residents have met Trooper Duffy, as he has been assigned to Salem for the past 

year.  Due to the fact we have been dealing with the COVID-19 pandemic most of that 

time, I felt the need to reintroduce Trooper Duffy.  Trooper Duffy is our daytime 

Resident Trooper and is well qualified with 9 years experience as a State Trooper. 

 

Trooper Reed has recently been assigned as our evening Trooper.  Trooper Reed joins us 

with 3 years experience as a State Trooper.  Both Trooper Duffy and Trooper Reed are 

from Troop K in Colchester and both are very familiar with our Town as they have 

worked the south patrol, which includes Salem. 

 

We welcome Trooper Duffy and Trooper Reed to our Town and thank them for their fine 

service to our Townspeople. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Kevin T. Lyden 

First Selectman 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                        

      Pictured left to right, Trooper Duffy and Trooper Reed 


